Greater Huddersfield Clinical Commissioning Group North Kirklees Clinical Commissioning Group



Floor 2 Norwich Union House Market Street Huddersfield HD1 2LF

Tel: 01484 464222 Email: ghccq.f oi@nhs.net

Email: nkccg.foia@nhs.net

Ref: 121FOI20.21

Date: 16 November 2020

Response Due: 2 December 2020

Dear Ms Hubble

Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Request for Information

We are pleased to respond to your request for information and our response is set out below for both Greater Huddersfield and North Kirklees CCGs.

Request

I would like to request the following information under the Freedom Information Act 2000:

I am investigating requests for the inspection of a person's hymen for the purpose of verifying whether they have had sexual intercourse.

1. How many people have received a hymen inspection for this purpose since 2015?

NHS Greater Huddersfield CCG and NHS North Kirklees CCG do not hold this information.

2. How many people have requested to have a hymen inspection for this purpose since 2015?

NHS Greater Huddersfield CCG and NHS North Kirklees CCG do not hold this information.

If you are not happy with our response or the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a complaint or request an internal review of our decision you should write to the Head of Corporate Governance, Greater Huddersfield Clinical Commissioning Group, Floor 2, Norwich Union House, Market Street, Huddersfield, HD1 2LF, quoting the reference number above.

If you are not content with the outcome of the complaint or internal review with regards to this Freedom of Information request, you have the right to appeal to the Information Commissioner under Section 50 of the Freedom of Information Act. The Information Commissioner will not investigate your case unless you have exhausted our complaints procedure. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: The Information Commissioners Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF.

Re-Use of Public Sector Information

If you wish to re-use the information you have requested, in whole or in part, please write to the Head of Corporate Governance, Floor 2, Norwich Union House, Market Street, Huddersfield, HD1 2LF, quoting the reference number above, stating the purpose(s) you wish to re-use the information for. You will receive a response within 20 working days of receiving your request with any conditions and charges that relate to the re-use of the information. These will be determined in line with the 'Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations 2015'.

Yours sincerely

FOI Team